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The Chimes    of First Presbyterian Church 

January 2017     A monthly newsletter for friends and members of our church... 

 м ¢ƘŜǎǎŀƭƻƴƛŀƴǎ рΥмт ϦtǊŀȅ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŎŜŀǎƛƴƎΦϦ 

  
My mother had been collecting coins in bottles for two years. She used all kinds of containers from a small 
baby bottle to a strawberry jam bottle. Whenever anyone in our family had spare change in our pockets, 
she would ask us to just put it in one of those bottles. I had kind of a negative attitude saying, "Mom, all 
those coin bottles won't even pay for a lunch. Besides it's making our place messy and cluttered."  But she 
didn't let what I said bother her and kept on putting coins in the bottles. Then, one day,  she asked me to 
help her open all those bottles and calculate the money. It was a very annoying job to sort out all the coins 
and then count them. But when we finished, I was really surprised by the sum of the coins. It was over 
$1,000. The amount was not life changing, but it sure was good enough to pay for a really nice lunch. 
  
It is often true that whenever we are in need, we heap up a good amount of time in prayer all at one 
time,  seeking help and guidance from God.  However, praying without ceasing has more of an implication 
of continuance, not of spending a big portion of time. Praying for a short 
time, but doing it daily would please God more and move His hand more 
than spending hours in prayer one day, and neglecting it the rest of the 
month. It will also make an outstanding difference in your Spiritual 
growth. Why don't you start now?  At the end of this year, you will see 
that your faith will be tremendously grown and strengthened.    
 

 

A Few Pennieôs Miraclesé. 

Jay Kim      
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Wk Flowers 

For Month 

Elders  

Communion 

Childrenôs 

Message 

 

Ushers 

For Month 

Greeters Liturgist Prayer 

Team 

1/1 P. Simpson 1) K. Toedtli 

2) J. Butzine 

       L. Curtiss 

       G. Gatti 

       J. Green  

Hannah 

Weisgerber 

L. Curtiss 

I. Colerick 

C. Clarke 

A. Boots 

Amy Boots Marty Jones Available 

Prayer Team 

Members 

1/2  Communion 

Crossroads 

 

     

1/8 

 

P.Simpson  Amanda  

Mittan 

Same Don and  

Vickie Hughart 

Marty Jones Available 

Prayer Team 

Members 

1/15 Open  Manda 

Clarke 

Same Elaine Potmesil  Available 

Prayer Team 

Members 

1/22 Open  Kim 

Hielscher 

Same Gayle Redecker  Available 

Prayer Team 

Members 

1/29 Open  Pat Dobry  Sue Kammerer  Available 

Prayer Team 

Members 

ϝϝaŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘϝϝ 
 

hǳǊ aŜƴΩǎ  [ƛŦŜ  DǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ мпǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IŀƭƭΦ  aŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ  

ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΗ 

 

 

Statement of Receipts - Fin'l Secretary - 
December 2016    

   
Offerings 

12/4 12/11 12/18 12/24 12/25     Monthly 
Total Bal. Fwd YTD - 2016 

    Pledged Offerings 4,851.50 1,738.50 460.00 1,135.00 $110.00     8,295.00  97,031.37  105,326.37  

    Un-pledged Offerings 1,038.00 590.00 180.00 590.00 $410.00     2,808.00  21,743.00  24,551.00  

    Loose Offerings 31.00 30.00 27.00 209.75 $35.00     332.75  1,449.42  1,782.17  

Total Offerings $5,920.50 $2,358.50 $667.00 $1,934.75 $555.00     $11,435.75 $120,223.79  $131,659.54  
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DƻƻŘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ 

DƻƻŘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎπ

ŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ пǘƘ ŀǘ фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  5ƛπ

ŀƴŜ tǊŜƭƭŜ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴŜ CƻƭŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘŜǎǎŜǎΦ 

 

{ŜǊŜƴŘƛǇƛǘȅ /ƛǊŎƭŜΦ  

{ŜǊŜƴŘƛǇƛǘȅ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ пǘƘ ŀǘ мΥол ǇΦƳΦ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  tŀǘ 5ƻπ

ōǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘŜǎǎΦ   

 

/Φ¢Φ .ƻŀǊŘ 

/Φ¢Φ .ƻŀǊŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ Wŀƴǳπ

ŀǊȅ муǘƘ ŀǘ фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ  ŀǘ /ǊƻǎǎǊƻŀŘǎΦ  IƻǎǘŜǎǎκ

IƻǎǘŜǎǎŜǎ ¢.!Φ  

 

1  Duane Bantam 

2  Shari Nason 

2      Mavis McLean 

4      Dale Lawrence 

6      Betty Mock 

7 Roberta Banjoff 

7      Laurie Boots 

9      Cody Green 

12    Belva Krejci 

13    June Tolstedt 

14    Jane Krause  

14    Jessica (Mills) Cooksley 

14    Jay Herian        

15    William Nollette 

16    Sherri Fry 

16    Carmen Minnick 

18    Diane Prelle 

20    Jayne Reeh 

21    Kyle Debus 

21    Paul Maxwell 

24 Peggy Sampson 

28   Richard A. Spencer 

28   Shirley Watson 

  

5 LeRoy and Sherri Fry 

18   Mike and Kay Wallace 

Thank You! 
Thank you to everyone for another successful 

Christmas Tea.  We entertained about 60 ladies.  

Thank you to Serendipity Circle, Women of Faith 

and everyone who brought food and helped deco-

rate and serve.  Thanks to Helen McConnell for her 

wonderful story.  In case you didnΩt see the Times-

Herald, we filled one-

half a page.  Great pub-

licity!  Happy New Year 

to all of you! 

 

Pat Howell 
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/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ bŜǿǎ τ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмт 

      
 Wow!  ItΩs 2017 already!  Where did the last year go?  Thank you to all of our Sunday 
School teachers over the past year.  Thank you for your faithfulness to the children of our congre-
gation. 

 
 Thanks to Misty Nollette for teaching the elementary classroom in December.   Manda Clarke will be leading 
the elementary classroom in January. Please note that there WILL BE Sunday School on New YearΩs morning, Sunday, 
January 1. 
  
 The next activity for the Sunday School children will be the Lenten Secret Pal ministry starting the first Sunday 
in March.  Look for more about this ministry in the February Chimes. 
  
   The CYM team will meet next, as part of the Spiritual Formation and Outreach Teams, in the Conference Room 
on Sunday, January 8,(the second Sunday - instead of the first Sunday), after worship and fellowship.  There is always 
room for more at the table.  Feel free to join us. 
 
Barb Kendle, CYM 

.ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛƳŜǎΥ   
{ǳƴŘŀȅτaƻǊƴƛƴƎ {ǘŀǊτуΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ό!ƎŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ .ŀōȅƭƻƴύ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅτ!Řǳƭǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ τфΥлл ŀΦƳΦ   ό[ƛǾƛƴƎ ²ƛǘƘ /ƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ŀ /ƘŀƻǝŎ ²ƻǊƭŘύ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅτ9ŀǊƭȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅτсΥол ŀΦƳΦ ό9ǎŎŀǇŜ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƛƴƎ bƛƎƘǘύ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅτ9²D .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅτфΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ό9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ²ƛǘƘ DƻŘύ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅτ¸ƻǳƴƎ CŀƳƛƭȅ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅτсΥол ǇΦƳΦ ό9ǎǘƘŜǊτLǘΩǎ ¢ƻǳƎƘ .ŜƛƴƎ ŀ ²ƻƳŀƴύ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅτ²ƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘτфΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ό!ǊƳƻǊ ƻŦ DƻŘύ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅτ[ƛǾƛƴƎ {ǘƻƴŜǎτнΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ό¢Ŝƴ vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ !ǎƪƛƴƎύ  bƻǘŜΥ  bŜǿ aŜŜǝƴƎ ¢ƛƳŜ 

A new flower chart has been placed on the bulletin board in the Narthex.  We need volunteers to be in charge of 

making sure there are Sanctuary flowers each week.  The Presbyterian WomenΩs Group has purchased a number of 

seasonal silk arrangements to facilitate this pleasurable part of our worship scene. 

The person in  charge of flowers for a given week will : 

1) Choose a dedication for the flowers. 

2) Decide to provide personal garden (or roadside) flowers, purchase fresh flowers from one of our local floral 
shops or choose from the silk arrangements in the Banner Room in the basement. 

3) Make sure that the flowers are in place before Worship and remove them following Worship—silk arrange-
ments returned to the Banner Room and personal or fresh flowers taken home or shared. 

If getting flowers from or returned to the Banner Room is difficult for you because of the stairs, please let the office 
know and someone will be called to assist you. 
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/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ CƻƻŘ .ŀǎƪŜǘǎ Φ Φ Φ 

! ōƛƎ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗέ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ CƻƻŘ 

.ŀǎƪŜǘǎ ƻƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлǘƘΦ  ²Ŝ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ нл ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƭǎƻ 

ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƛƴ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘǎΣ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳ 

ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŦƻƻŘ ƻǊ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŦƻƻŘ ƻǊ Ƙŀǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƛǧŜƴǎΣ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƪŜǘǎ 

ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ ƴƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎΦ  DƻŘ ōƭŜǎǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ 

WŀƴŜǘ {ŎƘƭŀǧƳŀƴƴ  

¢ƘŜ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нфǘƘ 

ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ  .ŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ Ŧŀƭƭǎ ƻƴ ŀ рǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ DŜƴŜ Dŀǩ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ ŘƛǎƘτōŜŜŦ ǎǘŜǿτƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ¢ŜŀƳΦ  

CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀ ǎŀƭŀŘ ƻǊ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƭƻƴƎ 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŜǿΦ  ¢ŀōƭŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǿŀǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛŎŜŘ ǘŜŀΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΣ ŀǎ ŀ ōȅ-ƭŀǿ 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾƻǘŜŘ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǉǳƻǊǳƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ 

Cwha ¢I9 aL{{Lhb ¢9!a 

I am so blessed to be a member of this generous church family and work with wonderful, 
caring teammates.  Our Local Hunger Fund that you all, including the children support, tallied 
$1,361.77 from October 2016 through November 2017 and we opted to equally disburse to 
the Presbyterian Hunger Fund, Northwest Community Action and Just Neighbors.  Each enti-
ty received $453.92  It makes our hearts happy to share our bounty, as we are mindful of  the 
many passages in Holy Scripture that direct us to do so.   
We are also supporting Wycliffe Bible Translators, and Man-
da and Jaelynn ClarkeΩs mission trip to Guatemala.  Wishing 
all of you a Merry Christmas and a God-blessed New Year. 

Kathie Toedtli, Moderator 



 

- 515 Emerson Ave. - P.O. Box 396 - Alliance, NE 69301  - (308) 762-1775  -  E-Mail:  fpca@bbc.net  -  

- Website:  www.alliancefpc.com - Reverend Jay Kim, Pastor - 

6 

 

    ɯ 

&1 "$ɯȫɯ&1 3(34#$ 

Éàɯ)ÖÌɯ2ÔÈÓÓ  

 

T 
homas Aquinas, in his typically methodical way, sets forth three features of gratitude: recognition, 

expression of thanks, and repayment "at a suitable place and time according to ones means." First, 

we are to recognize that we have, in fact, been the recipient of a favor, of grace. Then, we must 

give thanks, and finally we must repay the favor. Aquinas is not thinking in monetary categories, 

but terms of personal and communal interactions. It is easy enough for us to understand (although not al-

ways to practice) what it means to recognize when grace has been offered, and to express our gratitude. But 

what does it mean to repay a human favor, let alone God's grace? 

 

     Aquinas says that "Gratitude regards the favor received according to the intention of the benefactor; who 

seems deserving of praise, chiefly for having conferred the favor gratis without being bound to do so. Where-

fore the beneficiary is under a moral obligation to bestow something gratis in return. Now he does not seem 

to bestow something gratis, unless he exceeds the quantity of the favor received: because so long as he re-

pays less or an equivalent, he would seem to do nothing gratis, but only to return what he has received. 

Therefore gratitude always inclines, so far as possible, to pay back something more." ({ǳƳƳŀ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀ) 

 

     Aquinas is not talking about money; that transaction would be repaying a loan not responding to favor/

grace. Aquinas is drawing our attention to gratitude as something more than mental acknowledgment and 

verbal utterance. Gratitude is something we do. Of course it is not possible to respond to God's grace by 

"exceeding the quantity of God's favor," but it is possible to respond with faith, with trust and loyalty, with 

our lives. The shape of gratitude to God may be seen in a modern translation of Psalm 143:8 - "Let morning 

announce your love, for it is you I trust. Show me the right way, I offer you myself." 

 

     Gratitude is something we are to practice in human interactions as well. Gratitude in church life should 

not be seen as a commercial transaction - we give money to the church to "pay" for the services we receive. 

Rather, because the community of God's people offers itself to us "free of charge," we can offer ourselves 

within the community and as part of the community's service to others. Gratitude in personal life can be un-

derstood not only as responding "in kind" to the grace of others, but to become persons who freely offer 

grace to others - to family, friends, neighbors, strangers, and anonymous persons far away. To paraphrase 

Aquinas, "Gratitude always seeks to respond to grace by offering grace, not only as return to the giver, but  

as a gift to many others. 
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CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

рмр 9ƳŜǊǎƻƴ !ǾŜƴǳŜ  

tΦhΦ .ƻȄ офс 

!ƭƭƛŀƴŎŜΣ b9 сфолм 

 

wŜǘǳǊƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ wŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ 

   January 2017 

 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ WƻǳǊƴŜȅτIƻǿ ²Ŝ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΧ 
     THE WORSHIP OF GOD IS THE HEART OF THE CHRISTIAN FAITH AND CENTER OF OUR LIFE TOGETHER IN THE 

CHURCH.  The Westminster Shorter Catechism affirms that our chief end in life is άto glorify God and enjoy Him forev-

er.έ  This places the worship of God at the very center of what it means to be GodΩs people and makes worship the 

highest expression we can render to our God-given humanity.  Christian worship is a corporate act of the people of 

God where we gather to realize GodΩs presence and respond with praise to GodΩs gift of love to us in Jesus Christ. 

     The next several months this column will focus individual acts of worship that take place each Sunday.   

w9{thb5LbD Lb Dw!¢9C¦[ h.95L9b/9 

14. ¢ƘŜ !ŶǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘτis recited as a corporate affirmation of what we believe and serves to  

        place the contemporary Church in the tradition of Christendom which has endured through the centuries.  Each   
        confessional statement that is used is drawn from our denominationΩs Book of Confessions.   

15. ¢ƘŜ IȅƳƴ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘτis an affirmation that what we do in response to hearing GodΩs Word is crucial.  This   

        hymn is usually more reflective and meditative, and often is tied to the theme of the morningΩs Scripture and ser  
        mon. 

16. ¢ƘŜ tǊŀȅŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜƻǇƭŜτare a vital part of our response to God.  Prayer is indeed a lifting up of our   

        hearts to the Lord, who invites us to ask, seek and knock.  In prayer we approach God in openness of mind and   

        heart to experience GodΩs power and presence.  The prayer of intercession asks for GodΩs guidance and blessing   

        on all GodΩs people.  It seeks to express the spiritual needs, the longings, and the thanksgiving of the whole body   

        of Christ. 

[ŜǘΩǎ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ƻǳǊ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŜƴǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅτŘƛǊŜŎǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ 

ƳƛƴŘǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŀŎƛƻǳǎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ƎƭƻǊƛŦȅ IƛƳ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ IƛƳ ƛƴ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ 

ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ   


